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https://cibolocreekquiltersguild.com/ 

Now that a few small events are being scheduled, I am excited to re-
port we have all the volunteers needed to support both the March 
Boerne Library and the Kuhlmann King Museum quilt displays!  This  
includes the prework needed to make those two events happen.  We 
have a good start on the April Shop-Hop volunteers to sell raffle tick-
ets as well.  As other dates get closer, I’ll send out another email with 
any volunteer openings left and focus on trying to cover the three Sat-
urdays in April first.   Thanks to ALL who volunteered by showing you 
value the CCQG Guild!   
 

We have plans for our Quilt Conference coming up the last week in 
April.  Planning happens two years in advance to secure great speak-
ers for lectures and workshops.  Those 3 days (April 28-30; Wednes-
day-Friday) are 100% on us to plan, execute and deliver.  Regardless 
of whether Quiltfest goes forward or not, our quilt conference can hap-
pen.  I realize COVID vaccines are still difficult to schedule, but expec-
tations are it will get easier with each passing week.  Our guild relies 
on booth and raffle ticket sales during Quiltfest to help offset some our 
cost for the conference.  That means there is a possible financial risk 
to the guild if Quiltfest were to be cancelled.  But that would not be 
the first time that has happened either.  In prior years, we were able to 
secure other opportunities for quilt booth sales.   
 

Your board has continued talking about the Quilt 
Conference since our meeting this past week.  It’s 
likely we will send a survey out to all members to get 
your input, reactions and capture any concerns.  
Please watch for that email and respond promptly.  

Stay healthy and keep moving forward! 

Bonnie Walshe 

February is over!  I could not be happier about 
that! 
 

It’s been said we put time and money into the 
things we value.  That rings true for what we love 
in our sewing and applies to our guild events and 
activities.  You continue to demonstrate a com-
mitment to our guild through sewing/quilting and 
participation in meetings  and workshops.   

Events 



 

Officers 
 

President - Bonnie Walshe 

President Pro Tem - Kathleen Swafford 

1st VP - Stacey Gilfillan 

2nd VP - Karen Walsemann 

Secretary - Julie Barker 

Treasurer - Yolanda Gonzalez 

Committee Contacts 
 

Charity Baby Quilts - Hilda Jaehne 

Charity Happy Scrappers Bee - Laurie 

Valentino 

Facebook - Susan Light 

Newsletter - Elaine Stoecker 

Publicity -  

Quilt Conference - Judi Burr 

Quiltfest - Lera Borden 

Quilts of Honor - Polly Sparks 

Retreats  - Lera Borden 

Sleep in Heavenly Peace - Cathy Mitchell 

 

Monthly News  

 

Quilt 2 End ALZ Workshop 

We had a  dozen members participate in the group Sew-in and 
Ashli Montgomery's workshop on February 13.  We sold 16 ALZ 
kits with 3 members working multiple kits.  
 

With so many families affected by Alzheimer’s disease, it’s a way for us 

to pay it forward to help find a cure.  Thank you for your generosity and 

dedication.    

Zoom enabled us to socially gather; and share experiences and infor-

mation sources.  We learned that there are U-Tube episodes devoted to 
quilt history.  Check out “6 Quilts With 6 Know-It-Alls” on YOU-Tube:  

https://youtu.be/r2w-7lqw76I  

 

 

 

 

 

Sources To 

learn more 

about ALZ: 

 

Book: Keep Sharp: Build a Better Brain at Any Age by: Gupta M.D., 

Sanjay  

 

Lisa Genova—TED-Ed YOU-Tube 

What you can do to prevent Alzheimer's | Lisa Genova | TED-Ed 

 

 March Zoom Program 
 

We welcome Theresa Dureya Wong back to Cibolo Creek Quilters Guild for our 
March program.  Her lecture is  - Native American Quilts, 1880-1950 

 

Interviewed by Elizabeth Townsend Gard 
Date December 2017 and July 2019 
   
Teresa Duryea Wong is a lifelong writer and communicator. She began her career as a journalist, and 
later published a fine art magazine. For two decades, she worked in public affairs and eventually be-
came Vice President of Communications for a large corporation. She currently writes, quilts and blogs 
about quilts. Teresa holds a Masters of Liberal Studies degree from Rice University and was recently 
named the ‘Faith P. and Charles L. Bybee Foundation Scholar’ by the Bybee Foundation and the Texas 
Quilt Museum.  

Teresa doesn’t have a new book for purchase this year, but is working on a new/future book release 
next year re: her work with the "Social Justice Sewing Academy”—check out the link below. 
http://www.sjsacademy.org/ 

 

https://youtu.be/r2w-7lqw76I
https://www.ted.com/talks/lisa_genova_what_you_can_do_to_prevent_alzheimer_s
http://www.sjsacademy.org/


Happy Birthdays! 
 
 

 

 

 

As a quilters’ community, we want to share your life joys and the concerns of your heart.  If you would like to share 
your news with us, please email or contact a board member, so we may all celebrate happiness with you and pray 

for things that weigh on your heart.  

Newsletter Submissions 
 

If you would like to have something placed in the April newsletter, please email it to Elaine Stoecker no later 

than March 31st.  Our Newsletter is published the last weekend of each month for the following month.   

March  

Janet Craig 

Stacey Gilfillan 

COVID Recoveries: 

Elaine & Mimi’s brother Jason Chin has recovered from COVID-19 

after his 5 day hospital stay    
 

Karen Walsemann’s daughter, Karla made a complete recovery from 

COVID-19 and has moved back to her apartment at University of 

Texas.  

 

Congratulations to Stacey’s daughter, Lindsey Kurowski, 

whose series “Inn the Works” is now available on Magnolia Network, 

streaming on the DiscoveryPlus app.  Stacey is in episodes #2 

through #6 along with her children, Kelsey, Matt, and step-son, Ad-
am. 

 

Sending prayers and Sympathy: Kathleen Swafford’s mom 
passed away on Feb 22 at the age of 90.  She suffered from 
Alzheimer's the last years of her life. 

April 
 

Brigitte Westermann 

Sunshine & Shadows 



 

Board Meetings 

Board Meetings are the 

fourth Wednesday  

of the month 4:00 p.m.  

 

Zoom link to be email  

on Monday before the 

meeting 

All members are welcome 

to attend.  

 

 

 

2021/2022 Raffle Quilt 

 
We need to keep selling raffle tickets! Contact Kathleen Swafford 

(k.swafford@sbcglobal.net) for tickets to sell to family and friends.  If 

you have connections to events where we might be able to sell tickets, 
let Kathleen know. 

Membership 
 

February Guild Meeting Member Attendance – 20 

Visitor Attendance – 1 

Total Guild Meeting Attendance – 21 

 

Total Membership – 39 

 

Happy Scrappers Charity Bee -  

NO meeting in March.  Contact Laurie Valentino for 

more information. 
 

NEW Zoom Sew-In Bee - Meets on Zoom the Satur-

day after the monthly guild meeting from 9AM-12PM. 

 Zoom link on CCQG website  
 

Appliqué Bee - Meetings postponed until further no-

tice. 

 

Quilting Bees 



Zoom Meeting Hints: 
 

• During Show and Tell click on “Speaker View” to see a 

large screen presentation of the “speaker” - the person 

presenting her show and tell. 

  

• Switch back to “Gallery View” to view all members at-

tending the meeting. 

 

• You can send digital pictures of your show and tell to 

Bonnie a few days prior to the meeting.  She will post 

them during your presentation. 

 

• The Zoom meeting link is on the CCQG website under 

guild meeting minutes 

Copies of the monthly Guild Meeting Minutes, Treasurer's Report, 
and Board Meeting Minutes are available to members on our web-
site.  
 

NOTE: The Zoom meeting link is emailed each month on the Mon-
day before the scheduled guild meeting.  It can also be found on 
our CCQG website in the member area under Guild Meeting 
minutes. If you didn’t get the email by Tuesday, contact Bonnie 
Walshe for a resend!   
 

The website also provides downloadable copies of Guild forms, vid-
eos of Member Moments, calendar of events and registration to 
c l a s s e s  a n d  l e c t u r e s .  C h e c k  i t  o u t  a t 
www.cibolocreekquiltersguild.com. If you need help accessing or 
logging into the website contact the CCQG webmaster. Webmaster 
email: peacecity@hotmail.com 
 

We apologize for the continued website login issues.  We are work-
ing to get that resolved while making some site structure updates 
as well.    

 

Miscellaneous  

Member Information 



Join in the 2021 Bluebonnet Shop Hop! 
 

Save the dates: Thursday April 7 - 24  

Call or go to store website for the specific days and times they are open 

More information is on website: www.bluebonnetshophop.net  

 
 
 

ADVERTISMENT 

A Quilter's Folly 
8213 Brodie Lane #100 
Austin TX 78745 
512-899-3233 

www.aquiltersfolly.com  

 

The Quilt Haus 
651 N Business IH35 
New Braunfels, TX 78130 
830-620-1382 

www.quilthaus.com 

 

B&B Quilting 
410 East Loop Street 
Buda, TX 78610 

512 312-2299  

www.bbquilting.com  

 

Gone Quiltin' 
1115 Cedar Street 
Bandera, TX 78003 
830-796-4360 

www.gonquiltinllc.com 

 

Sew Special Quilts - San 
Antonio 
5139 N Loop 1604 W 
San Antonio, TX 78249 
210-698-6076 

www.sewspecialsa.com 

 

HollyDee Quilts 
509 E. Davis Street 
Luling, TX 78648 
830-875-5432  

www.hollydquilts.com 

Mesquite Bean Fabrics 
6708 N New Braunfels Ave  
San Antonio, Texas 78209 
210-281-1256  

www.mesquitebeanfabrics.com 

 

Sew It Fabulous- Boerne 

111Parkway, Suite 101 
Boerne, TX 78006 

830-331-2886 

www.sewitfabulous.com 

 

Memories by the Yard 
8015 Mainland Drive 
San Antonio, TX 78250 
210-520-4833 

www.memoriesbytheyard.com 

 

Bluebonnet Shop Hop 



 

ADVERTISMENT 

 Sew It Fabulous     

111 Parkway, Suite 101, Boerne, TX  

(830) 331-2886  -  

 

https://www.sewitfabulous.com/classes.htm  

See website for class details:  

 

Events:  

2021-AccuQuilt: AccuQuilt Club! FIRST SATURDAY OF EVERY 
MONTH 

 

AccuQuilt Club Block of the Month 2021—Mar 6, 13, 20, 27 

Beginner-Intermediate Sewing Classes # 3—Mar 10  

Phoeb Flower Workshop—Mar 11 

City Bag—Uptown—Mar 13 & 14 

Nebula Workshop—Mar 22 

 

https://www.sewitfabulous.com/classes.htm
https://www.sewitfabulous.com/module/class.htm?classId=285092
https://www.sewitfabulous.com/module/class.htm?classId=285092

